Mrs. F. Ben Douglas, Lawrence Memorial Hospital, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Mrs. Douglas:

We sent you a bouquet from our office with our best wishes for your continued recovery and for the health of your fine family.

I am sorry that Mrs. Allen left for the East to visit one of our daughters and then is going to California to visit our oldest daughter and some of our grandchildren. I assure you if she were in town she would be happy to call upon you and make you feel the warmth of Lawrence, which is really here but sometimes retarded. We are very fond of your husband.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH